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Arrivals
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Ivan Bialy arrived towards the end of this month to 
volunteer with DGFC for six weeks. He decided to join us 

after Simon, a volunteer from last December, recommended 
us to him. Ivan is a 3rd year undergraduate at the University 

of Edinburgh where he is currently studying Biological 
Sciences. He recently finished a year long student exchange 
at Singapore University and has been traveling South East 
!ǎƛŀ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜƴΦ IŜ ƛǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ άǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 
ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ LΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǎŜŜƴ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ŀ ǘŜȄǘōƻƻƪέ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀƴ 

isolated location.
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New long-term volunteer Erin Johnston joined the team this 
month and will remain at the centrefor just shy of three 

months. She is currently studying veterinary Bioscience at 
Glasgow University. She is now between her third and final 

year in her study and has joined us to get further field 
experience. Having previously worked with mammals and 

avifauna, she wants to work with the Bornean herpetofauna 
to expand her skillset and try something new. Her previous 

experiences have been in South Africa working with a variety 
ƻŦ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƭƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǿƛƭŘ ŘƻƎǎΦ 9Ǌƛƴ ǊŜƳŀǊƪǎΥ έL ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ 
ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜǇƛŘŜƳƛƻƭƻƎƛǎǘΗέΣ ǿŜ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƘŜǊ 

in some way to achieve her dream. 
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Visitors

Carol Keys and Joseph Spair, two of Dr Benoit GoossensΩ 
friends, visited DGFC this month. Joseph is a teacher and Carol 
was involved in the Pan AfricanSanctuary Alliance as a board of 

directors and she is the owner and creative director of Keys 
Creative Group, a marketing and advertising company based in 

California. The duo enjoyed helping with the PTY projects, 
birdwatching and primate spotting. Both told us that it was 

incredible to see one of the four great apes (the orangutan), in 
its natural habitat.
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Visitors

Kieran Love, a previous PTY from 2013, and his partner Charlotte Yeung 
ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ǳǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ IŜ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǎƛƴŎŜ Ƙƛǎ 
year at DG and to check up on his study species, the bearded pig. Since his 

PTY, Kieran has worked as an intern for the RSPB in mid Wales. More 
recently he worked for the British Antarctic Surveys where he (over the 

course of two years) maintained a monitoring programme of top predators 
like gentoopenguins and Antarctic fur seals. His work involved monitoring 

population size, growth rates, reproductive success rates and faecal analysis 
of these species in order to monitor the stock of krill and fish to provide 

fishing quotas. Kieran told us that working in the Antarctic had always been 
a long-term goal of his and that his experience at DGFC helped get him this 
job. Charlotte Yeung has also been working in the Antarctic as well as South 
Georgia, as a polar historian on expedition ships. Her job includes teaching 
people about famous explorers, the effects of whaling, and the Antarctic 

fauna. After their stay at DG they will visit Sipadanto go diving. In July they 
will head to the Arctic. Happy travels!


